
We started the year by cleaning the lake on #4 Fairways. We have had some 
problems with leaks on pipes and valves around the lake. I am sorry to the people 
on Wisconsin; they had water running in the curb in front of their houses. I think 
we finally have the problem solved. I need to remind people not to run over the 
sprinkler heads and valves because it causes a lot of problems.  
 
On April we started leveling tee boxes, we leveled # 3, 5, 8 and 9. We put smaller 
sprinkler heads along the north side of Lake for to keep the sprinkler water from 
hitting the houses.  
 
We put new sprinkler along property line on west side of #6 Fairways up to # 9 
cart path to limit water from hitting the residence property. We also added 
sprinkler on #7 tee box to get a better distribution of water on # 7 tee box.  
 
Then we started to work on the cart paths, we broke out the old cement in #2 and 
replaced it. Then we extended the cart paths on #7 and #5 fairways. I might 
mention that John Whitley paid for the cement on #5 Fairway. 
 
We trimmed some of the trees on the Golf Course and around the office area. I 
know that some of the residence don’t like  the looks o the trees, but some of the 
trees were getting so big and had a lot of canopies, which is bad for growing 
Bermuda grass. As it will not grow without 75% sunshine, we had to do it while 
the trees were dormant. (As the experts say it is the best time to trim them) 
I think they will recover and they will look a lot better when everybody gets back 
this fall. 
 
I am real proud of Manny & Joe for all the work they got done this year. I might 
add that we purchased a Zero Radius Mower plus a lot of equipment. I might add 
we did all this and still stayed under budget. 
 
 


